
CITYCOUNCIL
CITYOFPIEDMONT

THMAY18, 2021
6:00pm

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.  
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers JohnLawrence, RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, Caleb
Pope, GregSouth, DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.  

Following theinvocation givenbyMayorBakerandthepledgeofallegiance totheflagbyMichelle
Franklin, thefloorwasopenedtoDavidCooktodiscusstheDowntown EventforMay22. Thiswouldbe
abenefitandwouldliketosellalcoholatthiseventandhaveLadigaStreetinfrontofhisbusiness
blockedoff.  

Theminutesfromthepreviousmeetingwerepresented forconsideration. TerryKisermadethemotion
thattheminutesbeapprovedaspresented. DavidIveyseconded themotionandthemotioncarried
unanimously.  

Thebillstotaling $444,375.44werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment. RichardWilliams
madethemotion thatthebillsbeapprovedaspresented. TerryKiserseconded themotionandthebills
wereapproved forpaymentunanimously.  

ThenextitemontheagendawastheAMEArepresentative appointment.  TheCouncilmovedtoTable
thisitemtothenextmeeting.  

TheMayoraskedforconsideration ofResolution 2021-07whichisagrassabatement issueat303South
HarrisAvenue. JohnLawrence madethemotiontoadoptResolution 2021-07.  TerryKiserseconded the
motionandResolution 2021-07wasadoptedunanimously.   

TheMayoralsoaskedforconsideration ofResolution 2021-08whichisagrassabatement issuefor112
SouthHarrisAvenue.   CalebPopemadethemotiontoadoptResolution 2021-08.  DavidIveyseconded
themotionandResolution 2021-08wasadoptedunanimously.   

TheMayor thenaskedforconsideration ofResolution 2021-09whichisagrassabatement for313East
LadigaStreet.  JubalFeazellmadethemotiontoadoptResolution 2021-09.  RichardWilliamsseconded
themotionandResolution 2021-09wasadoptedunanimously.   

ThenextitemontheagendawastheDowntown EventLicenseforDavidCook.  CalebPopemadethe
motiontoallowDavidCooktohaveDowntown EventwithAlcoholsalesinthenewShell’sbuilding.   
GregSouthseconded themotionanditpassedunanimously.  



ByrianWattsthenpresented theCouncilwithseveralquotesonanewmini-excavator andtrailer.  Ag- 
Prowasthelowestbidderintheamountof $49,970.79.  TerryKisermadethemotiontoacceptthelow
bidfromAg-Pro.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthemotioncarriedunanimously.  

ChiefNortonpresented theCouncilwithpolice, abatement, andACOreports.  TheCouncilwould liketo
amendSec4-12dealingwithhens.  Theywouldsuggest thatitwouldbeallowedtohaveeight (8) hens
inachickencoop.  

BrianWattspresented theCouncilwithapacketthatcontained theMunicipal WaterPollution
Prevention (MWPP) AnnualReport.  Mr. WattsasktheCouncil forconsideration toaccepttheAnnual
Report.  JubalFeazellmadethemotion.  TerryKiserseconded themotion.  Themotionpassed
unanimously.    

TherewerenoVisitorcomments.  

InCouncilReportsJohnLawrence thankedBillBakerfor30yearsofservice.  HewouldalsolikeaNo
ThruTrafficsignputup.  Hewilldoaworkorder.  

RichardWilliams thankedByrianWattsforthreeestimatesonthemini-excavator.  Healso
congratulated thePiedmont GirlsSoftball teamformaking ittotheStatetournament.  

JubalFeazell talkedthemaintenance onthepoles/lightsattheSportsComplex. Healsowouldliketosee
ourgarbageroutesextended. Healsoaskedaboutthetimeframeonthepavingoftheroadbehind
Mapco.  

CalebPopetalkedoftelevision communication attheStormShelter.  Healsocongratulated the
Piedmont GirlsSoftball teamforearningabirthintheStatesoftball tournament.   

GregSouthhadNOreport.  

DavidIveywould likeforelectronicworktobeinplacebynextmeeting.  Hementioned theWEBELIEVE
signsthatareatseveral locations inthePiedmont community.  

TerryKiseralsocongratulated thePiedmont GirlsSoftball formakingtheStatetournament.  Healso
askedabouttheditchworkatVeteransPark.   

CityClerkFranklincongratulated MayorBakeronhis30yearsofservice.  



TheMayorcongratulated thePiedmont GirlsSoftball teamandtheSpringGardenGirlssoftball teamfor
advancing totheStatetournament.  Healsocongratulated thePiedmont BoysBaseball teamformaking
ittothefinalfour.  TheMayorwantedtoupdatetheCouncil thatdidnotgettoattendtheLeagueof
Municipality Meeting.  Hesaiditwasaveryinformative meeting.  MayorBakeralsoreadaproclamation
declaringMay10 – May14asNational SkilledNursing CareWeek.  

Withnootherbusiness tocomebeforetheCouncil, TerryKisermadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned. DavidIveyseconded themotionandthemeeting adjournedat6:33pm.    


